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Community Update - June 2023 

Crowdy Head Boat Harbour 
Upgrade 

The NSW Government is delivering major 
improvements to maritime infrastructure 
and facilities statewide, to help the 
boating and wider community safely 
access, use and navigate our inland and 
coastal waters.  

Background 
Crowdy Head Boat Harbour is an important 
harbour on the mid-north coast for boat users, 
as it is a safe and accessible harbour with no 
river mouth or coastal bars to cross.  

The eastern Jetty (Jetty 1) is nearing the end of 
its useful life, beyond repair and needs 
replacement. The western Jetty (Jetty 2) has 
been out of service since 2010 and will be 
removed.  

In December 2020, the NSW Government 
announced maritime stimulus funding to 
upgrade the berthing infrastructure of Crowdy 
Head Boat Harbour.  

In June 2022 the concept design and Review 
of Environmental Factors (REF) was displayed 
for community comment.  

Have your say 
We would like to thank the community for 
attending the information sessions for this 
project and contributing to feedback during 
the “Have your say” process which closed on 
the 15 July 2022.  

As a result of valuable feedback received 
during this consultation process, a number of 
design options are being investigated to 
ensure the most suitable design is selected.  

This includes a detailed review of jetty 
components and their ability to safely 
withstand conditions in the harbour. These 
assessments are underway and we aim to have 
a decision on the final design in Q3 2023.  

We will keep you updated on the progress of 
this project and will publish the submissions 
report on our website once it is finalised.  

Next Steps  
• Complete the additional design options 

assessment (due Q3 2023) 
• Complete the submission report  
• Obtain final approval for the project 
• Seek and award tender for the work 

(targeting Q4 2023) 
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Contact us 
If you have any questions or would like more 
information on the Crowdy Head Boat Harbour 
Upgrade, please contact our team on: 

1800  571 311 

crowdyheadjetty@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 
nswroads.work/crowdyhead 

Crowdy Head Boat Harbour Upgrade 

33 James Craig Road, Rozelle, NSW 2039 

If you need help understanding 
this information, please contact 
the Translating and Interpreting 
Service on 131 450 and ask them 
to call us on 1800 550 621. 
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